
 

 

STEERING COMMITTEE 
 

Alicia Sullivan, Chair 
Trust for Public Land 
 

Tim Abbott 
Litchfield Hills Greenprint 
 

David Bingham 
Salem Land Trust  

 

Sandy Breslin 
Audubon Connecticut 
 

David Brown 
Middlesex Land Trust 
 

Margot Burns 
Lower CT River Valley 
Council of Governments  

 

Kevin Case 
Land Trust Alliance 
 

Eric Hammerling 

Connecticut Forest & Park  
Association  

 

Mary-Michelle Hirschoff 
The Garden Club of New Haven 
 

Elaine Labella 
Housatonic Valley Association  

 

Connie Manes 
Kent Land Trust 
 

Elisabeth Moore 

Connecticut Farmland Trust 
 

Shirley Nichols 

Darien Land Trust  

 

Tom ODell 
CT Association of Conservation 
and Inland Wetland Commissions 
 

Catherine Rawson 

Weantinoge Heritage Land Trust  

 

David Sutherland 
The Nature Conservancy 
 

Humphrey Tyler 
Lyme Land Conservation Trust  

 

STAFF 

Amy B. Paterson, Esq. 
Executive Director 
 

Cristina Gastador 
Communications Coordinator 

 

 

Testimony in Support of the Nominations of: 
Robert J. Klee, to be the Commissioner of the CT DEEP 

Steven Reviczky, to be the Commissioner of the Dept of Agriculture 
 

To the Executive and Legislative Nominations Committee 
Submitted by:  Amy Blaymore Paterson, Esq., Executive Director 

January 30, 2015 
 

Co-Chairs Janowski, Duff and members of the Committee - 

On behalf of the Connecticut Land Conservation Council (CLCC), I am pleased to submit this 

testimony in support of the nominations of Robert J. Klee as Commissioner of the Connecticut 

Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) and Steven Reviczky as 

Commissioner of the Department of Agriculture (DoAg).   

CLCC serves as the umbrella organization for the state’s land conservation community, working 

with land trusts (now numbering 137+),  other conservation and advocacy organizations, 

government entities and individuals to increase the pace, quality,  scale and permanency of land 

conservation in Connecticut while assuring the perpetual, high quality stewardship of conserved 

lands in the state.    

As a coalition organization, partnerships are essential to our work, which includes helping the 

state achieve its goal of conserving 21% of its land area by the year 2023.  To that end, CLCC’s 

partnership with DEEP is particularly important and we are proud of the strong working 

relationship that we have built with Commissioner Klee and his staff. 

Commissioner Klee has proven himself to be a stalwart defender of the conservation side of the 

agency, displaying a keen insight into the importance of natural resource protection to the state’s 

economy and quality of life.  The Commissioner and his staff at DEEP are accessible to CLCC 

and our members and willing to work with us in addressing the issues that are critical to the 

advancement of land conservation in Connecticut.  

The state’s farmland preservation programs and policies are also of tremendous importance to 

Connecticut’s land trusts and the communities in which they work to preserve land.  We are 

therefore appreciative of the opportunity to continue to work with Commissioner Reviczky and his 

staff at DoAg on not only increasing the pace of state farmland preservation efforts but also in 

helping to foster a growing synergy between the farmland preservation and  land conservation 

programs.   

Thank you for this opportunity to voice our support for these nominations.   

 

 


